Sedgefield Board Meeting September 15, 2015

Board Members Present: Barry Rose, Debby Robinson, Will and Beth Johns, Michael and Jen Seaton, Lane Cloninger

(7:00-8:20) @ Sedgefield United Methodist Church

Treasurer Report~ \$6375.32

85 neighborhood membership dues paid

Sedgefest~

Development of a Sedgefest Committee-

- *Provide neighbors the opportunity to join this committee at the November general meeting.
- *Recommended to have a board member chair this committee.
- *Board will create a planning structure to support the implementation of this committee.
- *In addition, advertise this volunteer opportunity on Next Door and Facebook.

Project Updates~

*Marsh: Moving along on construction but no further update as of our board meeting.

*Pepsi: Zoning Meeting: Monday/Sept. 21st (6:00) @ City Hall, main room Jeanne Woosely will speak on behalf of the Sedgefield neighborhood.

Safety~

*Stop Signs: Four-way stop signs will occur at the corner of Poindexter and Sedgefield Roads. They are in process for installation.

Possibility for "fancy" stop signs was mentioned, but this idea was tabled for now, due to the high expense.

Another idea, to paint the poles black, was mentioned as an option.

Debby Robinson contacted Chip Gallup to inquire about this idea.

Will Johns will continue research on the aesthetics appeal of road signs in the neighborhood.

(Keep Scrolling~:)

*Speed Bumps: Idea was mentioned to install speed bumps on Sedgefield and Wriston Roads.

May have to meet certain requirements for speed bumps on these roads.

More research must occur.

Debby Robinson contacted Chip Gallup to inquire on behalf of the interest for these possible speed bumps.

*Sidewalks: Very uneven levels that create unsafe conditions.

Can we invest in sidewalk grinding?

Can we rent machines from the Tool Shed and complete the work with volunteers?

No decisions were made. Will talk more in the future.

Schools~

Middle School Principal shared that the first month has been positive with the introduction of new expectations.

*Eleanor Rodway: Contact Person for Schools/Neighborhood Committee. Debby Robinson contacted Chip Gallup to inquire whether any planning exists to install traffic calming measures for Sedgefield Middle school.

Joint Venture with Sedgefield Middle School and Sedgefield Sports Project~ Disc Golf Course~

- *Possible idea to create this project with the Sedgefield Middle School
- *Michael Primiani ~ Community/School Coordinator is supportive of the idea, and possible student/club involvement may be in the works.
- *More information to follow as actions occur.

Tree Banding~

Neighborhood Volunteer Dav: Dec. 5th @ 9:00

Sedgefield has received a grant to support this event for the upcoming year.

Fall Chili Crawl~

Neighbors have responded favorably to initial calls for participants.

Host houses have been identified.

More planning to follow.

Sedgefield Yard Sale~

Possible Dates: September 26th or October 3rd

Neighbors can have the option to hold personal yard sales, coordinated on this same day in the neighborhood.

Trunk or Treat~

Yes, we will participate with this event during the upcoming trick or treat season. Debby Robinson e-mailed Mary Beth Fields to inquire about details to support neighbors' involvement with this function.

(Just a Bit More:)

Google Fiber~

Debby Robinson contacted Chip Gallup to pursue installation details for our neighborhood.

She has forwarded information to the board members.

Google shared that they must first complete some initial planning stages to install a Fiber Ring around the city, before they open sign-ups for Fiberhoods.

More work to follow on this venture.

Police Community Involvement~

September 24th @ 6:30 / First Annual Bike Ride with an Officer

(The End:)